
  STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   SPRINGFIELD,  ILLINOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 

January 2, 2017 
 
Paul T. Van Den Heuvel 
Vice President of Legal Affairs & General Counsel 
Mercyhealth 
1000 Mineral Point Ave. 
Janesville, WI 53548 
 

Re: Section 77 ILAC 1130.760 – Annual Progress Report   
Permit #15-038 – Rockford Memorial Hospital-Rockton Avenue Campus 
Permit #15-039 – Rockford Memorial Hospital- Riverside Blvd Campus 
Permit #15-040 – Rockford Memorial Hospital- Riverside Blvd Campus Medical Office 
Building 

  
Dear Mr. Van Den Heuvel: 
 
This letter is to acknowledge receipt of the Annual Progress Report dated December 21, 2017 for 
the permits referenced above.  Our records will show that the reports were received on December 
26, 2017 and is in compliance with Section 77 ILAC 1130.760.  Thank you for your continued 
compliance with the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Courtney Avery of my staff at 
Courtney.Avery@illinois.gov or 312.814.4825.   
 
Sincerely, 

 

Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
  



  STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   SPRINGFIELD,  ILLINOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 

January 2, 2017 
 
Paul T. Van Den Heuvel 
Vice President of Legal Affairs & General Counsel 
Mercyhealth 
1000 Mineral Point Ave. 
Janesville, WI 53548 
 

Re: Section 77 ILAC 1130.720 – Financial Commitment    
Permit #15-038 – Rockford Memorial Hospital-Rockton Avenue Campus 
Permit #15-039 – Rockford Memorial Hospital- Riverside Blvd Campus 
Permit #15-040 – Rockford Memorial Hospital- Riverside Blvd Campus Medical Office 
Building 

  
 
Dear Mr. Van Den Heuvel: 
 
This letter is to inform you that the permits referenced above are required to be financially 
committed within 24-months of approval in accordance with 77 ILAC 1130.720.  To date we 
have not received this financial commitment or a request to extend the financial commitment 
period.  Your prompt attention to this matter would be appreciated.  Should you have any 
questions or concerns please contact me at 217.782.3516 or mike.constantino@illinois.gov  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Mike Constantino 
Project Reviewer 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  


